Govalle Neighborhood Pool Project Update

September 28, 2018
Project Status:

The Notice to Proceed (NTP) was issued to the General Contractor H.B. Construction (HB) on
September 17, 2018. HB has assigned the project to Mike Collins as the Senior Project Manager
for the project. He will be assisted by Don Howard as the site superintendent. The City of Austin
(COA) will be represented by Sergio Altamirano who is the Public Works Project Manager and
Reynaldo Hernandez the Parks and Recreation Project Management Supervisor. Jodi Jay will
represent the Aquatic Division for the Parks and Recreation Department.

Current Project Summary:

Environmental Controls and the Limits of Construction (LOC) fencing has been installed on site.
The environmental controls include mulch socks and silt fencing both of which are designed to
contain and manage spoils from the construction activity. For the remaining month of September
and October 2018, HB contractor will be performing demolition of the existing pool and other
elements to make way for construction of the new pool facility.

Project Schedule:

October through early December of 2018 — Demolition and utility installation will occur. The
anticipated project completion is slated for late spring 2019.

Potential Construction Effects on Community:

Construction access will be achieved from Bolm Road through the existing park parking lot.
Construction start time will typically begin at 7am and last to 6pm. No work is anticipated to
occur on Saturday or Sunday of the week. Access to the Walnut Creek Trail will be provided
through the month of October 2018. Some interruption of access to the bike trail may occur
intermittently. Access to the playground area will be blocked from the parking lot but available
from the bridge crossing the creek. Parking is currently available at the parking area east of the
entry to the park site.
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Recent Phot '

Photo illustrates mulch sock and limits of construction fencing location on site.

Additional Information:

If you should have further questions or comments please contact Reynaldo Hernandez at
Reynaldo.Hernandez@austintexas.org or by calling 512-974-9464.
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